Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

February 16, 2010
The meeting was called to order at 8:04 a.m. on Tuesday, February 16, 2010.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Bob Garfrerick, Dr. Scott Infanger for Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Wayne Bergeron, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  
1.
Approval of Minutes from February 2, 2010.  The minutes were approved by consensus.
2.
Report from COAD.  Dr. Hansen stated that the COAD did not meet yesterday due to the weather.  The following topics were to be discussed:

-Learning Communities

-Revision in general studies to interdisciplinary studies

3.
Informational Items from the Department of English.  Dr. Smith stated that the Department of English will be changing the rotation of EN 211, EN 212, EN 221, and EN 222.  These courses will now be offered each semester starting in fall 2010.  He also made the reminder that students have to take a sequence of these courses.

4.
Process of Interview Approvals.  Renee’ Vandiver informed Debbie by email that telephone approvals must be approved in PeopleAdmin and that when search committees are ready to request campus interviews an email must be sent up the chain of command to get approval.  There was concern expressed over this process as it does not follow the Faculty Handbook.
5.
Summer School.  Dr. Hansen stated that we had all received an email from Dr. Brenda Webb regarding faculty salary issues; mainly faculty salaries for summer school will remain at 10%.  Dr. Webb stated that the Faculty Salary Issues ad hoc Committee of the Shared Governance Budget and Strategic Planning Committee also underscored that colleges, not departments, are expected to break even and there is hope that by pulling out certain line items from the summer school budget this will help colleges’ budget monies more effectively.  Dr. Robertson stated that he would like these findings to become part of the official record and Dr. Webb stated she would email the policy to Debbie so it can become part of the record. 

Dr. Hansen stated that he would like the group to make decisions about the process to cut the budget if necessary to stay within the $1,250,000.  He asked if they wanted the decision to be by majority vote or by consensus.  There was discussion about how budgeting should be looked at, whether each term (Interim, First Term, and Second Term) should be balanced or if it should be looked at as a whole.  The most important process will be how to decide if there have to be cuts.  Again, the issue of independent studies being offered for the summer 2010 terms only at 75% of the collected tuition was discussed.  Also, concern was again expressed that lab courses will lose money.  It was stated that if we stick with the 10/5 Rule we will be pretty close to staying within our budget.  There was a request that Debbie email all the summer budget projections to the A & S department chairs and Dr. Hansen agreed to that.  Discussion continued and Dr. Hansen stated that he was at the point where he wanted confirmation that the University would agree to pay 75% of collected tuition for independent studies for summer 2010.  There was clarification that the pay could only be equal to up to 10% and that it pertain to full-time faculty only.  There was sentiment expressed that no one be allowed to exploit the system.

6.
Other.

-Dr. Hansen stated that the VPAA has asked for notification if we have any increases in fixed costs.  He asked the department chairs to notify him via email by Friday (2-19) if they are aware of any increases.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:27 a.m.

Minutes prepared by Debbie Tubbs on March 1, 2010.  Minutes approved by Vagn K. Hansen on March 1, 2010.  Minutes will be presented to department chairs for approval on March 2, 2010.
